
 

 

 

  

With a whole host of drivers 
looking to be front runners, 
picking a winner would be 
hard. Milo Pilfold had secured 
pole with solid drives in the 
heats with Thomas Wallace 
lining up alongside him and 
Fraser Brunton behind. 
Sebastian Chodyko was the 
dark horse going into it, 
working his way up from the B 
Final. 

Heat 1 
Fraser Brunton got a clean 

get away from the start line 

as Phillip Strauss picked up a 

penalty for contact at the 

start. Jayden Neal-Holder was 

into 2nd, but got spun out at 

turn 3 on lap 2. William Egby 

was promoted to 2nd as 

Brunton built a sizeable lead 

of nearly 5 seconds after just 

3 laps. Egby had a bit of a 

gap back to Strauss who was 

being hounded by Connor 

Brown with Brown forcing 

Strauss to go defensive into 

turn 3. Brown performed the 

cut-back onto the Top 

Straight, giving him 3rd place 

on the run down to turn 4. 

Brown then set after Egby, 

catching him on the 

penultimate lap. Brunton took 

a convincing win with Brown 

sneaking through for 2nd on 

the penultimate corner. Egby 

had to settle for 3rd with 

Strauss and Ellis Bailey 

completing the top 5. 

 

Heat 2 

Sebastian Chodyko was 

away at the start as those 

behind tripped up over each 

other. Thomas Wallace 

managed to escape in 2nd as 

those behind were all issued 

with the bumping board. 

Harvey Turner found himself in 

3rd as Chodyko and Wallace  

 

got away at the front with 

Josef Smillie soon taking over 

from Turner in 3rd. Smillie was 

being chased by Ambrose 

Witherspoon and Mikey 

Gleeson as Smillie closed 

down Wallace ahead of 

him. Chodyko was 

comfortably putting 

distance between himself 

and the fight for 2nd but 

failed to slow down for a 

yellow through turn 4 and 5 

with his lap being just 2 

tenths slower than his best, 

resulting in a penalty for 

Chodyko. Wallace crossed 

the line in 2nd ahead of 

Smillie, Gleeson and 

Witherspoon. 

 

Heat 3 

James Higgins was chased 

by Thomas Wallace as they 

made their way onto the 

Top Straight with Milo Pilfold 

quickly taking up 3rd by the 

end of lap 1. William Forber 

had Zach Walters all over 

the back of him with a pass 

at the penultimate corner 

giving Walters 4th place.  

 

Higgins was edging away 
from Wallace at a couple of 
tenths a lap, but Wallace 
wasn’t letting him out of his 
sights. The leading pair were 
pulling away from Pilfold 
and Walters with Pilfold 
keeping Walters at an arm’s 
length. Higgins set a new 
fastest lap of the race with a 
34.210 to give himself some 
breathing space as they 
started the final lap. Higgins 
took the win, 0.771 seconds 
clear of Wallace in 2nd. 
Pilfold came home in 3rd 
ahead of Walters and 
Forber. 
 
Heat 4 

Mikey Gleeson was chased 

by Max Bublik through the 

opening corners as Fraser 

Brunton worked his way 

through the pack. Harvey 

Turner managed to nip back 

through into 3rd ahead of 

Brunton as Brunton came 

under attack from Alex 

Hamilton at turn 3. Brunton 

was back up the inside of 

Turner at turn 3 with Turner 

turning in and losing more 

positions on the Top Straight. 

 

Brunton had an action packed race and took the spoils 

Brunton Steals Win On Final Lap 
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Gleeson had broken away 

from Bublik who had the train 

of Brunton, Hamilton and 

Sebastian Chodyko bearing 

down on him with a couple of 

laps to spare. Brunton was into 

2nd on the penultimate lap 

with Hamilton following him 

passed. Chodyko added to 

Bublik’s pain later around the 
lap as he nabbed 4th for 

himself. Gleeson took the win 

with Brunton taking 2nd, 

Hamilton 3rd, Chodyko 4th and 

Bublik 5th. 

Heat 5 

Connor Brown had Zach 

Walters and Sebastian 

Chodyko breathing down his 

neck as they exited turn 1 with 

the three of them eager to 

break away from those 

behind. Chodyko made quick 

work of Walters for 2nd on lap 1 

before passing Brown for the 

lead into turn 4 on lap 2. Amy 

Brunton closed up to the 

leading three to make it a four 

way scrap as Chodyko looked 

to try and escape at the front. 

Brown was defending as 

though his life depended on it 

as Walters and Brunton put 

Brown under increasing 

pressure with William Egby 

closing in on them. Chodyko 

cruised to a comfortable win 

as Walters snatched 2nd at the 

end. Brown had to settle for 3rd 

ahead of Brunton and Egby. 

 

Heat 6 

Milo Pilfold held the lead into 

turn 1 after a clean get away 

from pole. Harvey Forber had 

a determined Fraser Brunton 

on his tail with William Egby 

closing in on the pair of them. 

Forber ran wide through turn 

two on lap 3, allowing Brunton 

to slip up the inside and take 

2nd with Brunton getting on to 

the back of Pilfold. Contact at 

the final corner saw Brunton 

lose time to Pilfold with the 

incident being deemed a 

racing incident. Pilfold was let 

off the hook with a  

 

comfortable lead over 

Brunton and Josef Smillie with 

Brunton, Smillie and Brendan 

Sathees all deemed too quick 

under yellows at the final 

corner. Pilfold took the win 

ahead of Brunton, Smillie, 

Sathees and Jayden Neale-

Holder. 

Heat 7 

Bailey Morgan had Amy 

Brunton chasing him through 

the opening corners at the 

head of the field as James 

Higgins moved up into 4th 

behind Josef Smillie with a 

move around the outside at 

turn 3. Morgan was the cork in 

the bottle as Brunton, Smillie 

and Higgins all lined up 

behind him, looking for a way 

past as they dropped Mikey 

Gleeson. The nature of the 

circuit layout was making it 

difficult for an overtake as 

Morgan ran his own race, 

keeping the drivers behind at 

bay with Smillie nearly losing 

out to Higgins at the second 

to last corner. Smillie got up 

the inside of Brunton into the 

final corner on the 

penultimate lap, completing 

the move into turn 1. Bailey 

held his nerve and claimed 

the win, holding off Smillie, 

Brunton and Higgins with Ted 

Rivett deposing of Gleeson to 

round out the top 5. 

 

Heat 8 

Phillip Strauss led the pack 

through the opening corners 

with Michal Makowski jumping 

up into 2nd. Milo Pilfold had a 

good opening lap to take up 

3rd, leaving Ambrose 

Witherspoon to hold off 

William Forber, Thomas 

Wallace, James Collen and 

Bailey Morgan with Wallace 

passing Forber with a move 

into turn 1 on lap 3. Strauss 

had built a good early lead, 

but with Pilfold now ahead of 

Makowski, Strauss’ lead was 
beginning to be eroded.  

Pilfold made his move through 

 

the final corners to take the 

lead from Strauss, with Strauss 

running wide at the final 

corner, handing a lead to 

Pilfold. Wallace had got his 

head down, moving into 3rd 

and was reeling in Strauss, but 

as the chequered flag was 

readied, it appeared he 

would run out of time. Pilfold 

took the win ahead of Strauss, 

Wallace, Morgan and 

Witherspoon. 

 

Heat 9 

Brendan Sathees had Harvey 

Forber, Alex Hamilton and 

Phillip Strauss tucked up 

behind him at the start with a 

move at the final corner 

putting Strauss ahead of 

Hamilton and a gap between 

Forber and Strauss. Forber took 

the lead on lap 2 through turn 

4 with Strauss closing up and 

passing the pair of them at the 

final corner with Hamilton 

following him past. Strauss and 

Hamilton broke away at the 

front as Amy Brunton climbed 

her way into 3rd ahead of 

Zach Walters and Forber. A 

run onto the Top Straight from 

Hamilton saw him almost pass 

Strauss, but Strauss closed the 

door as Brunton joined the 

pair at the front. The final lap 

saw a lunge from Hamilton 

into the first corner, but he 

could not make it stick but as 

Strauss went defensive into 

turn 3, Hamilton got the cut 

back and gained the lead, 

but Strauss responded into the 

final corner, handing him the 

win from Hamilton, Brunton, 

Connor Brown and Walters. 
 

D Final 
Michal Makowski held on from 

pole to head Max Bublik and 

Harvey Turner as the field 

exited the first few corners with 

Makowski and Turner breaking 

away at the end of lap 1. 

Turner closed the gap back 

up and brought William Forber 

and Brendan Sathees. Bublik 

was soon caught and lost out  

 



  to Forber, Turner and Sathees 

as Makowski attempted to 

break away with Forber 

following in his wheel tracks. 

Makowski ran wide at the final 

corner on lap 5 and allowed 

Forber, Sathees and Turner to 

sneak through, dropping 

Makowski to 4th with Bublik on 

his tail. Forber gradually broke 

away leaving Turner, who had 

now worked his way into 2nd, 

to hold off Sathees and Bublik. 

Forber cruised across the line 

to win with Turner claiming 2nd 

ahead of Sathees, Bublik and 

Makowski. 

 

C Final 

William Egby led from pole 

with Jayden Neale-Holder and 

Ambrose Witherspoon tucked 

up behind him. Egby was 

stretching his legs at the front, 

edging out a lead over the 

group of Neale-Holder, 

Witherspoon, Ted Rivett and 

Henry Forber. Rivett worked his 

way through the group to 

take up 2nd and put some 

distance between himself and 

Neale-Holder in his pursuit of 

Egby. Rivett quickly closed up 

to the back of Egby, leaving 

Neale-Holder, Witherspoon 

and Forber behind to scrap 

over 3rd as they continued  

to lap nose-to-tail. Rivett 

grabbed the lead at turn 1, 

but Egby came straight back 

at him at turn 3 with a move 

up the inside. Minor contact 

occurred as Rivett turned in 

on Egby, but it was Egby’s 
corner and the move was fair. 

Rivett bided his time and once 

again went for a move up the 

inside of Egby on the 

penultimate lap, but Egby was 

prepared and hung on 

around the outside, retaining 

his lead. The pair continued to 

dice on the final lap, but Egby 

held it to the line to win from 

Rivett by 0.126 seconds. 

Neale-Holder came home in 

3rd ahead of Witherspoon and 

Forber. 

 

B Final 
Sebastian Chodyko held off 

Zach Walters and Alex 

Hamilton at the start with 

James Higgins tucking into 4th. 

The group completed lap one 

nose-to-tail with Higgins 

running wide at turn 1 on lap 

2, giving Josef Smillie a sniff of 

4th place. Chodyko and 

Walters were breaking free at 

the front leaving Hamilton in 

3rd with a karts length back to 

Higgins and Smillie. There was 

nothing between the lap-

times of the leading group, 

meaning gaps stabilised and 

no one was close enough to 

make a move at the half way 

stage. Hamilton had 

managed to edge away from 

Higgins and Smillie, but was in 

no-man’s land as Chodyko 
and Walters enjoyed a 

reasonable margin. Bailey 

Morgan had closed on Higgins 

and Smillie with a robust move 

at the penultimate corner 

seeing him pass Smillie for 5th. 

Smillie came back at him 

however to regain the position 

at the final corner. Chodyko 

took the win and booked a 

spot in the A Final, heading 

Walters, Hamilton, Higgins and 

Smillie. 

 

A Final 

Milo Pilfold had secured pole 

with clean, decisive driving 

through the heats to secure 

the necessary points as a 

whole host of drivers proved to 

be competitive on this 

particular layout. Thomas 

Wallace lined up alongside 

him as they made their way 

into turn 1 with Fraser Brunton 

almost grabbing 2nd from 

Wallace. Pilfold opened an 

early lead over Wallace, 

Fraser, Mikey Gleeson, 

Sebastian Chodyko, Connor 

Brown and Amy Brunton. With 

Brunton climbing over the 

back of Wallace’s kart, Pilfold 
made his getaway, extending 

his lead as Chodyko slipped  

 

ahead of Gleeson for 4th. 

Wallace and Brunton diced 

for a couple of laps with 

Brunton finally breaking free at 

the half way stage. Chodyko 

had caught the pair in this 

time and passed Wallace for 

3rd at the penultimate corner 

and then set about Brunton, 

passing him at the end of the 

Top Straight a lap later. 

Chodyko then charged down 

Pilfold ahead of him with 

Brunton in tow leaving 

Wallace to fend off Gleeson 

and Brown. Chodyko 

immediately put Pilfold under 

pressure, but Pilfold 

maintained his composure to 

keep Chodyko at bay with 

Brunton getting back ahead 

of Chodyko, copying his move 

at the end of the Top Straight. 

Pilfold used this time to open 

up a gap once more which 

Brunton closed down as the 

pair started the final lap. 

Brunton was onto the back of 

Pilfold through the first two 

corners with Pilfold leaving 

enough space for Brunton to 

slip up the inside into turn 3, 

giving him the lead. Chodyko 

followed through down the 

Top Straight with Gleeson and 

Wallace lining up on the inside 

into the fast left hander of turn 

4. It appeared Pilfold would 

lose a handful of positions, but 

Pilfold held on around the 

outside to give him a shot up 

the inside into the penultimate 

corner. The move, while 

robust, worked, giving Pilfold 

2nd with Chodyko, Wallace 

and Brown all heading into 

the final corner, three wide 

and on Pilfold’s rear bumper. 
Chodyko seemed to be up 

the inside of Pilfold, but Pilfold 

carried the extra momentum 

out of the corner. Brunton 

claimed the win with Pilfold 

out-dragging Chodyko to the 

line with Gleeson, Wallace 

and Brown all chasing them 

home.  

 

 



 

  

Results 

 

D Final 

1. William Forber 

2. Harvey Turner 

3. Brendan Sathees 

 

C Final 

1. William Egby 

2. Ted Rivett 

3. Jayden Neale-Holder 

 

B Final 

1. Sebastian Chodyko 

2. Zach Walters 

3. Alex Hamilton 

 

A Final 

1. Fraser Brunton 

2. Milo Pilfold 

3. Sebastian Chodyko 
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Just about anyone on the grid 
in the A Final had 
demonstrated they had the 
pace to win at some point in 
the day, but there could be 
only one winner and it proved 
to be Luke Newman on his 
return to the InKart 
Championship. 

Heat 1 
Oliver Mooij got ahead at the 

start with Luke Roberts slotting 

in behind in 2nd. Luke 

Newman got into 3rd, a few 

kart lengths adrift as the 

leading trio broke away from 

Jake Gillett and Tom Nicoll. 

Roberts was looking for a way 

past Mooij, but Mooij was 

doing well to keep Roberts at 

bay. Roberts made his move 

on lap 5, slipping through to 

take the lead, but Mooij was 

back onto Roberts’ rear 
bumper. Newman was 

beginning to lose touch with 

the two ahead of him, but 

was clear of Gillett who was 

running on his own in 4th. 

Roberts put some distance 

between himself and Mooij to 

take the chequered flag from 

Mooij, Newman, Gillett and 

Nicoll. 

Heat 2 

Sam Attard led the field into 

turn 1 with those behind, 

bunching up and tussling for 

2nd. Dan Hudes was Attard’s 
closest challenger and was 

into the lead by lap 2 with 

Kameron Khan and Max 

Oshaughnesy lining up to 

pass him next. Khan and 

Oshaughnessy made quick 

work of Attard as they passed 

him through the first three 

corners a lap later and set 

after Hudes at the front. Khan  

 

was quickly onto the back 
of Hudes, forcing Hudes to 
go defensive and allowing 
Oshaughnessy to close up 
onto the back of Khan. 
Hudes was off the hook and 
had just enough space to 
take the chequered flag 
from Khan, Oshaughnessy, 
Oliver Tipping and Attard. 
 
Heat 3 
Kameron Khan and Joseph 

Dimba were comfortably 

away at the start as Luke 

Roberts jumped into 3rd on 

the exit of turn 1, holding up 

the chasing pack. Khan 

broke away at the front on 

lap 1 leaving Dimba on his 

own in 2nd as he was chased 

by Roberts. Sam Attard was 

dropped in 4th but had a 

cushion back to Max 

Oshaughnessy and Oliver 

Tipping as Roberts began his 

attack on 2nd placed man, 

Dimba. Roberts got his man 

on the penultimate lap, but 

Khan was well clear at the 

front as he took the 

chequered flag to win heat 

3 ahead of Roberts, Dimba, 

Mooij and Attard. 
 
Heat 4 
Harvey McBrien held off a 

determined Sam Attard at 

the start with Jake Gillett 

getting a good run out of 

the first corner to take 2nd. 

Gillett was immediately onto 

the back of McBrien, putting 

him under pressure for the 

lead with a run onto the Top 

Straight on lap 2 giving him 

the lead of the race. Gillett 

quickly pulled out a lead as 

McBrien fell into the clutches 

of Luke Newman who 

grabbed 2nd and gave 

chase to Gillett. McBrien 

now had Attard and Ben 

Graham to contend with, 

but Graham’s attack on 
Attard allowed McBrien to 

build a small lead. Gillett 

took a comfortable win 

ahead of Newman with 

McBrien, Graham and 

Attard completing the top 5. 

 

Heat 5 

Ben Graham rocketed off 

the start line, giving him a  

 

Kahn taking the chequered flag 
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  healthy lead by the time the 

field hit the Top Straight with 

Dan Hudes fighting his way 

into 2nd ahead of Oliver Mooij, 

Jake Gillett and Luke Roberts. 

Gillett passed Mooij up the 

inside at turn 3 on lap 2, with 

Mooij turning in and bouncing 

wide off of Gillett. Roberts 

made the most of it to pass 

Mooij and got a run on Gillett, 

but could not quite pull off the 

move. Graham was getting 

away at the front, but Gillett 

soon responded to start 

closing down the gap, but it 

seemed Gillett would run out 

of time. Graham held on to 

take the win ahead of Gillett 

with Roberts, Mooij and 

Kameron Khan completing 

the top 5. 

Heat 6 

Max Oshaughnessy got away 

cleanly from pole with a small 

gap back to Luke Newman. 

Dan Hudes made his way 

through the field on lap 1 to sit 

in 3rd with Ben Graham hot on 

his heels in 4th. Newman 

began closing the gap down 

to leader, Oshaughnessy as 

Hudes reeled in the pair in 

front of him and left Graham 

in a lonely 4th. The gap 

between the leaders and 

Hudes stabilised with the win 

looking to go to either 

Oshaughnessy or Newman. 

Oshaughnessy absorbed the 

pressure to take the win from 

Newman with Hudes, Graham 

and Harvey McBrien 

completing the top 5. 

 

B Final 

Harvey McBrien and Oliver 

Mooij led the pack as they 

snaked their way around the 

first three corners and onto the 

Top Straight. McBrien was not 

in the mood to hang around 

and pulled out a lead of a 

second on the opening lap, 

with Mooij pulling a similar gap 

to Sam Attard in 3rd behind 

him. Joseph Dimba was sitting 

in 4th with Tom Nicolls and  

Oliver Tipping climbing over 

the back of his kart, looking for 

a way past with Nicolls passing 

him at the end of the Top 

Straight. McBrien continued to 

edge away from Mooij by a 

few tenths a lap as Attard was 

caught by Nicolls and Tipping. 

Tipping began to attack 

Nicolls, handing some 

breathing space to Attard in 

3rd as they started the final lap. 

McBrien took a commanding 

win ahead of Mooij with 

Attard, Tipping and Nicolls 

completing the top 5. 

 

A Final 

Luke Roberts and Jake Gillett 

headed the field into turn 1 

with Roberts emerging on top 

followed by Luke Newman 

and Ben Graham. Gillett 

quickly regained third at the 

penultimate corner, but 

Roberts and Newman had 

pulled out a couple of kart 

lengths by this stage. Newman 

lined up Roberts out of the 

final corner and passed him 

on the brakes for turn 1 at the 

start of lap 2, handing him the 

lead with Newman 

immediately starting to build a 

lead over Roberts. Newman’s 
cause was aided by Gillett 

and Kameron Kahn catching 

Roberts, forcing him to divert 

his attentions away from 

catching Newman and on to 

defending his position from 

the pair behind him. Khan 

scythed his way passed Gillett, 

snatched 2nd from Roberts into 

turn 1 and then set after 

Newman in front who had by 

this stage, built a very healthy 

lead. Having worked his way 

up from the B Final, Harvey 

McBrien was making steady 

progress through the pack 

and had made the best of 

those fighting ahead of him to 

sneakily move up into 3rd as 

the race entered its dying 

stages. Khan was giving chase 

to Newman, but Newman had 

plenty in hand as he crossed 

the line to secure the win on  

 

his return, leading Khan home 

by 5.437 seconds. McBrien 

completed the podium 

ahead of Graham and Max 

Oshaughnessy.   

Results 

B Final 

1. Harvey McBrien 

2. Oliver Mooij 

3. Sam Attard 

 

A Final 

1. Luke Newman 

2. Kameron Kahn 

3. Harvey McBrien 

 

 
 



 

  

William Thomas, Josh Craft 
and Alexander Dorricott had 
once again performed well 
through the heats with Josh 
Lad stepping up to join them 
at the front of the grid for the 
A Final.   

Heat 1 
Alexander Dorricott led from 

pole as the green flag waved 

as those behind tussled for 

position. Silas Woolway 

emerged in 2nd with Josh Lad 

on his rear bumper. Dorricott 

was getting away at the front 

as Woolway held off Lad with 

George Worledge closing on 

the pair in front of him to 

make it a three-way scrap for 

2nd. Lad got a run onto the 

Top Straight and passed 

Woolway through the long 

sweeping left hander of turn 4 

with Worledge next to pass 

Woolway into turn 1. Lad had 

used the time to break away 

from those behind as a train 

of Ben Gosling, Josh Craft 

and Scott Van Breda lined up 

behind Woolway. Craft 

worked his way passed 

Gosling to challenge 

Woolway, but had to keep 

an eye on those behind. 

Dorricott took the win in heat 

1 ahead of Lad, Worledge, 

Woolway and Craft. 
 
Heat 2 

George Worledge led the 

pack through the opening 

corners with Josh Craft 

nipping at his heels. Scott Van 

Breda was in a close 3rd with 

the top 3 beginning to edge 

away on lap 2 as William 

Thomas scythed his way 

through the field. Thomas was 

quickly on terms with the 

 

leading trio as Craft 
grabbed the lead into turn 1 
as Worledge ran wide 
allowing Thomas to slip 
through into 2nd. Craft had 
managed to put half a 
second between himself 
and Thomas at the head of 
the field as Worledge lost 
touch and had Sam 
Hampshire and Alexander 
Dorricott chasing him down. 
Craft maintained his 
advantage all the way to 
the finish line, beating 
Thomas by 0.690 seconds. 
Worledge came home in 3rd 
ahead of Hampshire and 
Dorricott. 
 
Heat 3 
Josh Lad emerged from turn 

1 in the lead with Scott Van 

Breda and Ben Gosling 

tucked up behind him. Van 

Breda grabbed the lead on 

the exit of the final corner on 

lap 1, demoting Lad to 2nd 

as Gosling came under 

attack from George 

Worledge, Josh Craft and 

William Thomas. Van Breda 

was making a break for it at 

the front as Craft worked his 

way in to 3rd, albeit, 2.5 

seconds behind the leaders 

as Van Breda continued to 

put clear air between 

himself and Lad. Thomas 

was closing on Lad, but it 

looked as though he would 

run out of time to mount a 

serious challenge for 2nd. 

Van Breda kept it tidy to win 

heat 3 with Lad holding off 

Craft to take 2nd. Craft had 

to settle for 3rd ahead of 

Thomas with Worledge 

completing the top 5. 

 

Heat 4 

William Thomas leapt into 

the lead as the green flag 

waved, getting ahead of 

Sam Hampshire and Tauran 

Bellot Jnr. Hampshire took a 

lap to gather himself and set 

after Thomas, leaving Bellot 

Jnr with Henry Jarrett 

climbing over the back of his 

kart. Thomas responded to 

Hampshire’s charge and 
opened the gap back up, 

leaving Hampshire on his  

 

Thomas flashes past 

Lights To Flag For Thomas 
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own as Alexander Dorricott 

closed in on Bellot Jnr and 

Jarrett and began to apply 

the pressure. Thomas was 

under no such pressure, as he 

steadily increased his 

advantage at the front all the 

way to the chequered flag. 

Hampshire claimed 2nd ahead 

of Bellot Jnr with Dorricott 

taking 4th ahead of Henry 

Jarrett. 

 

B Final 

Scott Van Breda opened up a 

lead on lap 1 to leave Tauran 

Bellot Jnr with Ben Gosling 

crawling over the back of his 

rear bumper. Van Breda was 

pulling away at the front, 

building an insurmountable 

lead as Silas Woolway 

dropped back from Bellot Jnr 

and Gosling and into the 

clutched of Joe Booker and 

Henry Jarrett. Gosling 

continued to hound Bellot Jnr, 

but Bellot Jnr maintained his 

composure and didn’t allow 
Gosling through as the 

chequered flag waved from 

Van Breda. Bellot Jnr came 

home in 2nd ahead of Gosling 

with Booker and Woolway 

completing the top 5. 

 

A Final 

William Thomas and Joshua 

Craft lined up on the front row 

with Thomas holding the 

initiative into the first corner 

with Craft coming under 

pressure from Alexander 

Dorricott and Josh Lad. 

Thomas immediately got his 

head down as he attempted 

to break away from the rest of 

the field leaving Craft with 

Dorricott and Lad. As the field 

approached the end of lap 1, 

Dorricott was forced wide out 

of the penultimate corner and 

ended up on the grass, 

dropping him to the back of 

the field and providing Craft 

with some free air to give 

chase to Thomas. Lad was 

promoted to 3rd but had Sam 

Hampshire and George  

 

Worledge breathing down his 

neck as Dorricott closed back 

up to Scott Van Breda ahead 

of him. Thomas was setting a 

searing pace at the front, 

disappearing up the road 

despite Craft’s best efforts to 
get on terms. Meanwhile, Lad 

was coming under increasing 

pressure from Hampshire with 

Hampshire finally grabbing the 

spot from Lad into turn 1 with 

a run out of the final corner. 

This opened the door for those 

behind to soon follow through 

as Worledge and the 

recovering Dorricott got 

ahead. In contrast, Thomas 

was having a perfect race, 

continuing to pull away all the 

way to the chequered flag, 

securing the win by 4.138 

seconds from Craft, 

Hampshire, Worledge and 

Dorricott. 

 

Results 

 

A Final 

1. William Thomas 

2. Josh Craft 

3. Sam Hampshire 

 

 

 
 



 

 

  

The 2015 season has so far 
been between the same two 
drivers at the front as Ian Del-
Pizzo and Jake Butler fight for 
the title. Round 4 was no 
different as these two 
continued their duel, clear of 
the chasing pack. 

Heat 1 
Ian Del-Pizzo leapt off from 

pole with Jake Butler in tow 

and Fergal Ludlow a couple 

of kart lengths adrift in 3rd. 

Del-Pizzo and Butler quickly 

pulled out a lead over Ludlow 

who was in turn, getting 

away from Bradley 

Youngman, Daniel Holland, 

Jordan Bowley, Ben Williams 

and Stephen Wackrill. 

Holland worked his way 

through the pack and was 

into 3rd, albeit 5 seconds 

behind the leaders with 

Bowley following him through 

the order. Del-Pizzo had 

managed to edge out a kart 

length over Butler, keeping 

him out of striking distance as 

the pair started the final lap. 

Del-Pizzo took first blood in 

heat 1 with Butler coming 

home in 2nd. Holland claimed 

3rd ahead of Bowley and 

Ludlow. 
 
Heat 2 
Jordan Bowley held off an 

aggressive pack into turn 1 as 

Ian Del-Pizzo fought his way 

into 2nd through the first three 

corners. Daniel Holland was in 

3rd, but Jake Butler grabbed it 

from him through the final 

corner at the end of lap 1. 

Del-Pizzo set after Bowley 

ahead of him but Bowley was 

setting a searing pace with 

Del-Pizzo unable to close the 

gap as Butler closed in on 

 

him. Fergal Ludlow had 
worked his way into 4th but 
had lost touch with Del-Pizzo 
and Butler as Butler 
hounded Del-Pizzo for the 
lead, forcing Del-Pizzo to go 
defensive. Ludlow had 
Daniel Holland and Ben 
Williams clambering over the 
back of his kart, but was not 
fazed as he continued to run 
his own race. Butler went for 
a last chance move on the 
final lap into the penultimate 
corner, but Del-Pizzo held on 
around the outside, holding 
him off through the final 
corner to the line. Bowley 
cruised to the win ahead of 
Del-Pizzo, Butler, Ludlow and 
Holland. 
 
Heat 3 
Daniel Holland grabbed the 

lead at the start with Bradley 

Youngman slotting into 2nd 

behind him. Jake Butler 

worked his way into 3rd and 

makd short work of 

Youngman and Holland to 

lead on lap 2. Holland 

dropped to 2nd as Del-Pizzo 

moved into 3rd and closed  

on Butler and Holland. 

Jordan Bowley was into 4th 

by lap 4 and was chasing 

down those ahead of him as 

Del-Pizzo attacked Holland 

for 2nd, taking the position 

into turn 1. Butler had 

managed to build a small 

lead at the front as Del-Pizzo 

gave chase, leaving Holland 

behind to deal with Bowley 

who had now closed onto 

Holland’s rear bumper. 
Stephen Wackrill was 

running in a distant 5th with 

Ben Williams and Bradley 

Youngman tucked up 

behind him, following in his 

wheel tracks. Butler claimed 

the win ahead of Del-Pizzo, 

Holland, Bowley and 

Williams. 

 

Final 

It was Ian Del-Pizzo and Jake 

Butler at the front of the grid 

once more as the green flag 

waved with Del-Pizzo 

keeping Butler behind into 

turn 1 and pulling out a small 

lead. Daniel Holland was  
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Del-Pizzo never shook off Butler  



  
into 3rd with a determined 
Jordan Bowley tucked under 
his exhaust. It didn’t take 
long for Butler to close the 
gap to Del-Pizzo, leaving 
Holland and Bowley behind 
him. Ben Williams was a few 
kart lengths further back in 
5th with Bradley Youngman, 
Fergal Ludlow and Stephen 
Wackrill holding each other 
up behind him. Del-Pizzo was 
coming under immense 
pressure from Butler as Butler 
danced around the back of 
Del-Pizzo’s kart, looking for a 
gap to pass him, but Del-
Pizzo absorbed the pressure 
well. Butler looked to have 
his chance with a handful of 
laps remaining with a run 
onto the Top Straight giving 
him the inside for the long 
sweeping left hander, but 
Del-Pizzo held on around the 
outside to give him the 
inside line for the following 
corner, allowing him to 
retain the lead. Del-Pizzo 
continued to keep Butler 
behind all the way to the 
chequered flag, winning by 
just 0.320 seconds. Holland 
completed the podium in 3rd 
with Bowley in 4th and 
Williams in 5th. 

 

The Senior Podium 

Results 

 

A Final 

1. Ian Del-Pizzo 

2. Jake Butler 

3. Daniel Holland 
 



 

 

 

 

  

Bobby Trundley continued to 
make it look easy at the front 
as he ran off into the 
distance. It was up to the rest 
of the field to provide the 
racing entertainment and 
they did not disappoint as 
Adam Christopher, Arnold 
Macauley and Chris 
Wilkinson enjoyed a race 
long battle. 

Heat 1 
George Watson led the field 

into turn 1 with Bobby 

Trundley looking for the cut-

back. Watson held him off, 

but Trundley set himself up for 

turn 3, earning him a run 

down the Top Straight and 

with it, the lead of the race. 

Arnold Macauley closed in on 

the leaders on lap 2 and 

began to put Watson under 

pressure for 2nd. A run onto 

the Top Straight saw him grab 

2nd and set after Trundley just 

as Adam Christopher latched 

onto the back of Macauley 

and Watson. Trundley was 

pulling away at the front as 

Christopher put Macauley 

under pressure for 2nd place. 

Christopher grabbed 2nd, but 

Macauley came back at him 

into turn 1 a lap later. 

Trundley continued his 

advance away from the 

battling pair of Macauley 

and Christopher with their 

constant tussling making 

Trundley’s job of pulling away 
very easy. Trundley took the 

win from Macauley, 

Christopher, Watson and 

Chris Wilkinson. 
 

Heat 2 
Adam Christopher grabbed  
 

the lead around the outside 

of Leigh Ebanks at turn 1 

with Ebanks trying to come 

back at turn 3. Christopher 

held on as Chris Wilkinson 

made his way up the grid on 

lap 1 with Bobby Trundley a 

few kart lengths further back 

in 3rd by the end of lap 3. 

Trundley closed down 

Wilkinson and was on his tail, 

looking for a way past into 

2nd as Christopher began to 

break away. Wilkinson was 

tough with his defence, 

absorbing the pressure 

being applied on him by 

Trundley with Arnold 

Macauley dropping back 

from the two ahead of him 

in 4th. Trundley could not 

crack Wilkinson as he 

continued to keep it at bay, 

allowing Christopher to 

comfortably extend his lead 

with Trundley finally getting 

passed at turn 3 with a 

robust move up the inside. 

Christopher took the 

chequered flag in heat 2  

 

with Trundley stealing 2nd 

ahead of Wilkinson in 3rd. 

Macauley and Ebanks 

rounded out the top 5. 

 

Heat 3 

Arnold Macauley was 

chased out of turn 1 by 

Donald Macauley and Jake 

Taylor with Arnold Macauley 

coming under immediate 

pressure from Donald 

Macauley. Taylor joined 

them on lap 2 at the head 

of the field with George 

Watson a couple of kart 

lengths adrift in 4th with 

Adam Christopher and 

Bobby Trundley tucked up 

under his exhaust. Arnold 

Macauley and Donald 

broke away slightly at the 

front as Christopher and 

Trundley made their way 

past Taylor with Christopher 

coming under attack from 

Trundley with Taylor just half 

a second behind, ready to 

jump on any opportunity 

that could come his way.  

 

Trundley holding off Arnold Macauley and Adam Christopher 
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Trundley snatched 3rd at turn 1 

and got his head down to 

catch the two ahead of him 

as Arnold Macauley ran wide 

out of the final corner, slowing 

himself, and Donald, down 

and allowing Trundley to get 

on terms with them. Trundley 

managed to pass Donald 

Macauley on the final lap for 

2nd as Arnold Macauley took 

the chequered flag. Trundley 

came home in 2nd ahead of 

Donald Macauley, Christopher 

and Taylor. 

 

Final 

Bobby Trundley held off Arnold 

Macauley, Adam Christopher 

and Chris Wilkinson into turn 1 

with Macauley on Trundley’s 
rear bumper. The two at the 

front pulled an early lead over 

Christopher and Wilkinson as 

they took a little longer to 

settle in and find their rhythm. 

Trundley began to stretch his 

legs, edging away from 

Macauley as Christopher got 

into the groove and closed 

Macauley back down, putting 

him under immediate pressure 

for 2nd. Christopher passed 

Macauley through turns 4 and 

5 to take 2nd, but a good run 

out of the final corner saw 

Macauley come back at 

Christopher into turn 1. 

Christopher held him off, but 

the tussle had allowed 

Trundley to escape and 

Wilkinson to join the pair to 

make it a three way scrap. 

Jake Taylor had been running 

in 5th, free from the drama at 

the front as he had gapped 

Donald Macauley and Leigh 

Ebanks behind him. Ebanks 

had been following in Donald 

Macauley’s wheel tracks for 
much of the race and with a 

handful of laps remaining, 

made his move through the 

penultimate corner, taking 6th. 

Christopher had managed to 

put some breathing space 

between himself and Arnold 

Macauley but Trundley  

 

crossed the line to win by 

4.162 seconds. Christopher 

came home in 2nd with 

Macauley rounding out the 

podium and Wilkinson and 

Taylor completing the top 5. 

 

Results 

 

A Final 

1. Bobby Trundley 

2. Adam Christopher 

3. Arnold Macauley 

 

 
 

 

 
 


